
MEMO 

 

To:   District Manager  

From:  Engineering Manager 

Subject:  September 2019 Engineering Department Monthly Report 

Date   September 19, 2019 

Recommendation: 

It is recommended that the Board of Directors review and file the Engineering 

Department Monthly Report for September 2019. 

Projects in Construction: 

Probation Tank Replacement:  Work on the construction of the Probation Tank is 

continuing.  During this reporting period the contractor completed work on the 

retaining walls and the tank foundation. Project completion is anticipated in 

October/November 2019. 

Lompico PRV Replacement: Six PRV stations are being replaced in Lompico. 

The Contact has been signed and a Notice to Proceed letter has been sent to the 

Contractor. Material submittals for the project have been reviewed and materials 

have been ordered. A pre-construction meeting was held on August 21. Work is 

expected to start on September 23, 2019.  

Projects in Design:  

Lompico Tanks Replacement: Staff have commented on the 60% plans and 

design continues. The tentative completion date for the bid documents is 

September/October 2019 with bidding of the project slated for this Fall and 

construction slated for Spring 2020.  

Swim Tank: District staff are working to obtain information about the alternate 

site. Survey work and geotechnical work have been completed and the District is 

awaiting a property appraisal.      

 

 



RFP/RFQ: 

Bear Creek Wastewater Facilities:  On August 30, the District received three 

proposals for the Bear Creek Estates Wastewater Alternative Analysis. Staff 

discussed the proposals at the September 5th Engineering Committee meeting. 

Staff have made the proposals available to the property owners within Bear 

Creek Estates and plan to meet with them soon to discuss the proposals. Once 

we have input from the property owners, the proposals will be brought back to the 

Engineering Committee for further discussion and a possible recommendation to 

the Board of Directors.   

2019 Pipeline Replacement Project:  There is an agenda item on the September 

19th Board meeting. The Engineering Committee and staff are recommending 

award of the design contract to Schaaf and Wheeler Consulting Civil Engineers of 

Salinas.    


